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H.R. 4786 
An act to provide authority to compensate federal employees 

for the two-day period in which authority to make expenditures from 
the Highway Trust Fund lapsed, and for other purposes 

 
As passed by the House of Representatives on March 10, 2010 

 
H.R. 4786 would require the Department of Transportation (DOT) to compensate 
employees who were furloughed on the first two days of March 2010. During that time, 
DOT did not have authority to make expenditures from the Highway Trust Fund. The 
salaries of many DOT employees are paid from that fund. CBO estimates that enacting 
H.R. 4786 would have no significant effect on the federal budget. The bill would not 
affect direct spending or revenues; therefore, pay-as-you-go procedures would not apply. 
 
H.R. 4786 requires that DOT pay furloughed employees using funds that were previously 
provided for DOT activities. The act also requires that those funds be subject to the 
limitation on obligations contained in the Consolidated Appropriations Act, 2010 (Public 
Law 111-117). According to DOT, the salaries of furloughed employees would total 
about $1 million. In the absence of the authority to compensate furloughed employees, 
CBO expects that those funds would be used on other administrative costs. 
 
H.R. 4786 contains no intergovernmental or private-sector mandates as defined in the 
Unfunded Mandates Reform Act and would impose no costs on state, local or tribal 
governments. 
 
The CBO staff contact for this estimate is Sarah Puro. The estimate was approved by 
Theresa Gullo, Deputy Assistant Director for Budget Analysis. 
 


